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TIME: 7:45 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

NOVEMBER 10, 1980 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor J. V. Stone 
Councilmembers Jeffrey Siler 

Leonard Stubbs 
Russell Sweetman 
James Singer 
Shirley Heintz 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

Mr. Fred Dyer, General Manager and Mr. Perry Maull, Director of Marketing, 
Planning and Development for RTA, were present to receive questions and 
provide answers concerning future RTA improvements. Discussion followed 
concerning the routing of buses east on Centerville Station Road, north on 
Clyo Road, east on Alexandersville-Bellbrook Road and north on Bigger Road 
instead of north on State Route 48, east on Alexandersville-Bellbrook Road 
and north on Bigger Road. This particular route will travel to and from the 
Dayton Mall. Council concurred and RTA agreed that this route be changed as 
above discussed. Discussed also was the erection of shelters at bus stops 
in the center of town. Through a cooperative effort perhaps shelters could 
be constructed more in keeping with the character of the neighborhood. Mr. 
Stubbs suggested that Service Clubs become involved in this cooperation. 
Mr. Maull agreed to solicit more park and ride lots. 

Mr. John Spoor, Mr. Phillip Marriott and Mr. Ernest Vines, Members of the 
Sister City Committee, were present to discuss with Council Waterloo's 
proposed visit to Centerville. Mr. Spoor asked for comments from City Council 
relative to activities while the visitors are in Centerville. 

Mr. R. Paul Perkins, Chainnan for the Arts Commission, reviewed the 
scheduling conflict for the Area Artists Series in Centerville. It has been 
ascertained that the Cincinnati Symphony Orchestra can come to Centerville in 
February if the school gym can be committed for that time. The Arts Commission 
will further pursue this matter, review finances and make a final recommendation 
to City Counci1. 

Mr. Ted van Ruiten, was interviewed by City Council for appointment to the 
Sister City Committee. Council concurred with said appointment. 

Council concurred that the proposed Council Policy relative to membership 
on City Boards and Commissions be changed to read "appointees to all City 
Boards and Commissions shall be registered electors and or resident aliens of 
the City of Centerville". 



• 

City Council concurred that the Ordinance to create a Parks and Recreation 
Commission be placed on the agenda for the next Council Meeting. 

Mr. Ronald Helms was interviewed for appointment on the Sister City 
Committee. Council concurred that legislation be prepared for said appointment. 

Mr. Minner solicited Council's comments concerning signs in median strips 
recognizing contributors to City Beautification. Council will further review 
this matter. 

City Council concurred that Mr. R. Paul Perkins be appointed Centerville 1 s 
Representative on the Dayton-Miami Valley Regional Arts and Cultural District 
Board of Trustees. Mayor Stone will contact Mr. Perkins to obtain his 
acceptance. 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin ~ 
Clerk of Council 


